
Non-substantive Change Request for Collection 3060-1148




	The Commission is submitting this non-substantive change request to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) as a result of the Report and Order, FCC 23-82, MB Docket No. 11-43, adopted and released on October 17, 2023.  As stated in footnote 60 to the Order, this non-substantive modification is intended to clarify that the audio description requirements have been extended to designated market areas (DMAs) 101 through 210.  We find that there is no need to modify the estimates discussed in the supporting statement for collection 3060-1148 because we expect that the estimates regarding petitions for exemption based on economic burden, and the estimates regarding non-form consumer complaints alleging violations of the relevant rules, are sufficient to encompass any filings arising from application of the rules to DMAs 101 through 210.  Nothing else is being changed in the collection.


